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Presidentôs Remarks 

 I want to sincerely thank you for the opportunity to serve as 

your president during the 2010-2011 term, the 50th anniver-

sary year of our chapterôs existence. It has been a memorable 

and exciting time in which to lead the Louisville-Thruston 

Chapter. 

 

At the chapter level we have seen a steady improvement in 

meeting attendance, which was one of our goals for the cur-

rent chapter year. I hope we can continue that trend, and one 

way will be for us to continue to schedule good speakers. Mel 

Hankla gave an excellent presentation on the Kentucky Rifle 

at last monthôs meeting, and coming up on April 19th, Gary 

Falk will talk about ñThe Industrial History of Louisville.ò In 

addition to scheduling good speakers, the recent on-line survey has helped give us (the Board) a better understanding of what our 

compatriots want and expect from their local society. 

 

This past year has seen the return of our chapter newsletter, ñThe Long Rifleman,ò so ably edited by VP Jon Huffman. Thanks, Jon. 

Another important addition has been our new chapter web site (http://www.louthrustonsar.org) where everyone can keep abreast of 

chapter news and activities. Compatriot Del White of the Lafayette Chapter is acting web master, and we are most appreciative of his 

help. In addition to regularly scheduled meetings, the Louisville-Thruston Chapter participated in over thirty special observances and 

ceremonies during the past year, most of these attended by members of our own Dr. V. Edward Masters Memorial Color Guard, 

commanded by Dan Klinck. Thank you, Dan. 

 

On the national level, Compatriot David J. Sympson, past president of our chapter, was elected SAR National President General, the 

third time that situation has occurred since our chapter was founded fifty years ago. I should also mention that the SAR Genealogy 

Library recently moved to its new location on Main Street in downtown Louisville. Itôs a beautiful facility, and if you havenôt visited 

the new library, you really should do so. 

 

Finally, I want to especially thank the members of our Board of Governors for their steady hand in guiding the affairs of the chapter 

and stepping forward with their help when I was ñunder the weather.ò If you have never served as a chapter officer, you should give 

it a try. You will enjoy it! Thereôs really not that much work requiredé..except, perhaps for the secretary, treasurer or newsletter 

editor! 

 

It is amazing to look back and realize how fast the chapter year has passed us by. Let us work together with renewed interest and 

participation for the coming year. 

 

ñThanks for the memories!ò 

 

Henry Head, Chapter President 
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George Washingtonôs Birthday Meeting 

Approximately fifty compatriots and their guests attended the George Washingtonôs Birthday Luncheon held on February 19, 

2011 at Owl Creek Country Club in Louisville. After the Call to Order by President Henry Head and prior to posting the col-

ors, a duet was performed on drums by color guard members, Hayden Fuller and Christopher Woo.  

 

Presentations for the annual Youth Awards ceremony took place following lunch. James Andrew Bartholomai won first place 

in the Eagle Scout Competition and was awarded a certificate, patch, medal and a check for $200. First place in the Knight Es-

say Contest went to Jacob William ñJakeò Sims, who received a certificate and a check for $500. Both of these young men 

will represent Louisville-Thruston Chapter in their respective categories in the state-wide competition.  

 

The nomination of chapter officers for 2011-2012 was announced, there being no nominations from the floor, a motion was 

made, seconded and unanimously approved to accept the slate presented. The installation ceremony will take place at the annual 

meeting on April 9, 2011. Four new compatriots attended their first chapter meeting and received lapel rosette pins from Secre-

tary David Head. They were James W. Jackson Jr., John E. Jackson, William B. Jackson and Richard Lane.  

  

Color Guard members Hayden Fuller and 

Christopher Woo performed a drum duet. 

(L to R) Mrs. Margaret Wells, Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Scott, Mr. and Mrs. 

Doug Collins, Mrs. Bruce Zimmerman and Mrs. Janet Sims.  

 

President Henry Head looked on as Secretary 

David Head pinned rosettes on the lapels of 

four new members, all attending their first 

chapter meeting. From left: Richard Lane and 

brothers, John Jackson, William Jackson and 

Dr. James Jackson, all sons of Compatriot 

James Jackson Sr. 



Volume 2, Issue 2                                                                                                                                                                     Page Three 

George Washingtonôs Birthday (cont.) 

  

James Andrew Bartholomai was awarded First Place 

in the Eagle Scout essay competition and received a 

medal, patch, certificate and a check for $200 from 

1st VP John H. Huffman Sr. 
Jake Sims is congratulated by 3rd VP Jon E. Huffman for 

his First Place finish in the Knight Essay Contest. He was 

awarded a certificate and a check for $500. 

Compatriot Mel Hankla was the featured speaker and gave an 

excellent talk entitled ñThe Kentucky Rifle, - Americaôs Excali-

bur.ò He discussed the evolution of the long rifle in America and 

different theories on their development. By the early 1800ôs, the 

vast majority of flintlocks were converted to percussion rifles, 

and today less than one thousand rifles exist that were made be-

fore 1800. Mel brought along several examples of the long rifle 

as well as a flintlock pistol, some early Kentucky powder horns, 

an authentic 18th century tomahawk, George Rogers Clarkôs dag-

ger, and numerous old surveyorôs instruments. 

  

 

 

Mel Hankla is a recognized expert on the Ken-

tucky Rifle and has spent much of his life shooting 

and building traditional flintlock rifles. 


